4-14-2010 Operations Committee Minutes
Members Present:

Janice Darnell, Tony Guisasola, Mark Merges, Jolene Posey, Julia Mashburn, Rick Brown, Lisa Perry, Neil Harrison, and Nicky Gilleland

Follow-up activities from the March 10th meeting were reviewed.

1. Mr. Brown will work with faculty and staff to establish measurable system goals (SMART Goals) over the next 3 months. The Charter System committees will be given opportunities to give feedback concerning the System SMART Goals. 

2. Mr. Gilleland sent copies of the Governance Committee’s recommendation for the Charter Governance Structure and evidence of the community’s interest in the Charter process to the committee for review and comment.

3. Mr. Guisasola shared the definition of the term “Non-Traditional School”. Crossroads is utilizing many components the Non-Traditional framework to assist our 6-12 students succeed in school. They’ve worked hard to insure that the curriculum is rigorous and is self paced. They utilize technology effectively to provide instruction and other resources. Community service is an important component of the program. The ropes course, field trips, and outdoor education are an integral part of the curriculum.  
4. Mrs. Mashburn and Mr. Brown reported that the elementary schools (BME and KES) had applied for the 21st Century Grant that RES now utilizes to extend the school day by 3 hours for selected students. Grant approval is competitive and we are at a disadvantage because we are already receiving grant dollars from this source. Middle Schools are not eligible at this time.
5. Mrs. Posey gave feedback from parents in the community. Shared teaching positions, tiered classrooms (homogeneous groupings), and stability in teaching positions were parental concerns for the elementary school parents. Middle school parents had questions about communications between home and school and the quality of homework being assigned. High school parents were concerned with students having access to career counseling and issues concerning students taking college courses. The conversation led to ways to improve communication with all stakeholders, especially parents and the need for regular conferences with parents, students, and staff concerning the student’s graduation plan and post graduation plans. 

Policies that must be included or addressed in the Charter System application:

1. JBCC/HB 251 (School Choice)-Mrs. Perry will work with Mr. Porter to review the policies and procedures now in place. The policies will need to be updated to reflect recent changes in our system and changes that we desire as a Charter System. The alternative school would like to be included as a 6-12 choice. Many students choose the alternative school as a route to graduation. Only 15% of the students now attending were placed there as a punitive measure. 

2. JCEB-Student Hearing Procedure (Tribunals)-This policy seems to meet our needs and should be included in the application.

3. GAEB/JCAC-Harassment-This policy addresses both student and staff issues and will be included in the application.

4. IDCH-Joint Enrollment-Mrs. Perry and selected staff will review this policy and make recommendations. Recent changes in duel/joint enrollments could have an impact on this policy. The Charter System application may want to address changes in policy language.

5. BBFA-Local School Councils-Mr. Gilleland, Mr. Porter, and Mrs. Perry will look at changes that need to be made to this policy to show the conversion of the Local School Councils to School Governance Councils.
6. GAAA/JAA-Equal Opportunity Employment (discrimination)-This policy addresses both student and staff discrimination and will be included in the application.

7. GAE-Complaints and Grievances-This policy address the issues and will be included in the application.

8. JCDA-Student Behavior Code-This policy in conjunction with the system code of conduct will address student behavior issues and will be included in the application.

Initiatives to be considered as unique to Dawson County that the Charter System flexibility will enhance:
1. Self-paced opportunities that can be available to all 6-12 students utilizing technology, duel/joint enrollment, credit recovery, and the alternative school.
2. CTAE Pathways (17 at this time) are a required element for graduation for all 9-12 students. This is unique to Dawson County.  A leadership component is built into each pathway. Dawson County could expand the number of pathways if departments desired to incorporate certain elements into the curriculum. Two pathways that we might want to consider adding are fine arts and perhaps foreign language.
3. Modified Block or Hybrid scheduling 9-12-The committee found this to be advantageous for several purposes. This type scheduling allows students more opportunities to explore a pathway, participate in broader aspects of the curriculum, and more fully participate in extra curricular programs such as band, chorus, athletics, and clubs. A 28 unit requirement to graduate would also be included as a requirement under this scheduling option (our graduation requirements exceed the state requirements).
4. Consistent and comparable curricular offerings at all elementary schools and middle schools are desired. 

5. Scheduled intervention periods at all schools K-12 which addresses the needs of all pupils. The RTI process can help drive this initiative, but should encompass more than students needing remediation. This period would offer opportunities for enrichment and enhancement, as well as remediation.
6. Expand opportunities for apprenticeships and work release for students. Six percent of the students now enrolled 9-12 participate in this program. Under the Charter the goal would be to increase participation to 10% initially and to move toward a 15% participation rate in the future. 

7. We would establish a protocol which allows students to graduate early.

8. Prepare a system timeline to install 21st Century Technology in all classrooms and train staff on instructional methods that involve students in actively utilizing the technology in their every day class activities. Do we include comments concerning the local initiative to improve band width?
Initiatives that may need Academic Committee assistance:

1. Seven Habits (Covey’s Leader in Me Program)-Do we need a leadership program or can we articulate our leadership initiatives at each level (K-5, 6-8, 9-12)?
2. Senior Projects (5th and 8th grade culminating project)-The committee felt that these projects teach students to communicate, explore career pathways, and introduces them to aspects of citizenship.

3. The issues that need to be addressed academically to graduate early.

4. Advanced classes for middle school students-What type of classes could be offered? Could high school credit be offered or is there a need to offer credit? How would this effect the high school curriculum and what should be done to address the issue? (See conversation in topics below)
5. How do we effectively use intervention time for all students?

6. How would Nova Net, Virtual School, etc. be better utilized to help students recover credit (to become grade appropriate or graduate early) or enhance their course offerings (curriculum needed by the student, but not offered by the system such as Latin or high school classes for a middle school student)? How could this technology broaden the curriculum and be a cost saving measure for the system?
7. Could summer school be utilized to prepare students for high school or enrich learning for students desiring a challenge or interest in a special curricular area such as math, reading, etc.? 

Other topics discussed:

-Janice Darnell will look into ways the charter process/flexibility can help us meet the needs of the gifted student. She will look specifically at the types of programming allowed within the charter and if the pupil/teacher ratio will be an issue under the charter.

-Tony Guisasola presented an interesting idea about flex time for staff. He shared ways that Crossroads is able to expand their hours and course offerings for students by staggering the starting time for staff.

-Julia Mashburn has asked that elementary principals have time to discuss the various elements of scheduling in an elementary school.

-A lively discussion was held concerning the possibility of offering certain high school level classes for middle school students that need a more challenging curriculum. If we truly believe that students should be challenged, that students should progress at their on rate, should we limit their access to the curriculum. The Advanced Placement (AP) curriculum at the high schools was mentioned as a method of allowing high school students to access or experience a college curriculum as a high school student. Should we address this at the middle school as well and how?
